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Dear Brother Knights!

'A Knight is a leader who stands in the breach.  We protect the faith.  

We defend the family.  And when a need arises, we rise to meet it –

with charity, unity and fraternity.'

– Supreme Knight Patrick Kelly from his 2022 Annual Report of 

the Supreme Knight

The month of August has been very busy and there are still 9 days to go at the time of this writing!  

We have a new District Master – Sir Knight David Ely Sr, new DD#9 James Candon and several 

new Financial Secretaries across the State.   Thank you to all of these men for volunteering to fill 

critical leadership positions within our State!!  We have had several issues and challenges this past 

month, but fortunately,  we have excellent DD's and GK's who have aided me greatly in addressing 

this topics.  



Much of my time has been spent in deep dive discussions with DD's and GK's and our membership 

director – Ed Nuttall, to discuss and review why some councils have been very inactive in terms of 

growth and activities. Membership Director Ed and I have been focusing on those councils that have 

had '0' membership growth in past several years and to our dismay, some have not even had council 

meetings since COVID reared up a few years ago.  There are reasons for this and we are working on 

identifying these common issues/challenges and will present additional actions to assist in mitigating 

the

low growth and inactivity.   These are not 'bad' councils, they just have challenges that are harder for 

them to mitigate than more vibrate councils in the State. We are all in this together to build up a 

strong VT Jurisdiction.  

Our State was  recently honored at the Supreme Convention in early August, for achieving the Order's 

Circle of Honor. Now, can we do this again?  Yes!  This will require all of our participation.  Every 

council needs to contribute in terms of membership growth, fraternal benefit nights, round tables, 

charitable giving and events and everything else we do as Knights!

I also like to provide a shout out to our Brother Knights who have continued to educate the Catholic 

and surrounding communities on the truth behind Article 5/Proposal 22.   My wife and I recently 

attended a midnight adoration at St. Anthony's church in Burlington on 8/20 as part of the 40 Hour 

Adoration to pray for the defeat of this horrid proposal.  Only in Vermont would such a proposal have 

the backing it does... Let's make sure it stops in Vermont.  We will continue to step into the breach and 

do all we can to defeat this measure.  May Blessed Michael McGivney bless our efforts!

Regarding membership drives, the Order encourages most if not any KofC council event from 

pancake breakfast, adoration hours, coats for kids events, etc., to also serve as a membership drive... 

remember, a membership drive is not just a Delta Drive where we present information at Mass and 

hand out literature... Any event where we are able to discuss our Order, show our fraternal and 

charitable events, hand out literature or online membership cards will count as a membership drive.   

We need to continue to grow our State in order to remain vital and carry on for the future.  We need to 

be the rock that stands in the way of declining Catholic Mass attendance!   Please, please and please 

invite a Catholic man to join our order.   I understand the challenges!  My son is not a member yet as 

he is not sure he believes everything in the Faith.  I constantly pray for him and for all Vermont 

Catholics – young and old!!

I believe part of the State Deputy's article is to provide a few requests over the next 30 days... Of 

course membership growth is critical.   Please also consider having a council communications chair 

who provides weekly or biweekly or monthly update on your council's events, charitable successes 

and any important council news you want to share with the Parish!    Let's improve communication 

and showcase the GREAT work we do for the Catholic Church and surrounding communities!!

Anyone interesting in helping me with a few initiatives?

1.  Vietnamese outreach

2.  Quarterly 'take your Priest to lunch' (Nelson LaChappelle)  

3.  Update/enhance our visibility thru parish bulletins and KofC Council brochures with info on on-

line membership, etc.  

4.  Join our State's Membership 'Conveyor' Team (The Ed Nuttall Membership Team)



Here is a tentative calendar of events for me over the next month or so...  Please invite me to any 

membership or council event and I will do my best to attend.

9/1  VT KofC Playbook meeting (Virtual) with our RGDs

9/1   UVM Catholic Center BBQ – Council 279 to support

9/11  Meeting (dinner) in Waterbury with GK Longchamp and DD Kelly

9/16 – 9/18 Retreat with Fr. James Blount  (NY)

9/19 Ultrasound van blessing with State Chaplain Fr. Naples at SJV

9/22 State Officer meeting (in person) at SJV KofC room

10/3 - 10/6 RGD B. Brown to visit VT for council 'town halls' and training

10/3 – 4  Premier of Mother Teresa:  No Greater Love movie (2 locations in Albany, NY)

125th State Convention Committee kick-off meeting TBD

Fraternal Benefit Night TBD

Anchor Award Dinner – Rutland  TBD

Day of Prayer for Clergy – TBD  - Patrick LeDuc

Communication Update:

State Directory Chair – Paul Niekrewicz

State Facebook Page – Valdemar Garibay

State Web Site Chair – PSD Thomas Herbst Jr.

PSD Tom Herbst Jr., is trying to reinvigorate our State Web Site.  This is important (as is the facebook

page) since most of our new members are joining online and are probably searching for and reviewing 

our online presence.... Having a healthy and active facebook and web site are key.  Please inform both 

Tom and Valdemar of any new news and events from your council so they may update web site and 

facebook, respectfully.

'Conscience, Christ, and the gift of faith make evil men uneasy in their sin.  They feel that if they could 

drive Christ from the earth, they would be free from 'moral inhibitions.'  They forget that it is their own 

nature and conscience which makes them feel that way.  Being unable to drive God from the heavens, 

they would drive his ambassadors from the earth.  In a lesser sphere, that is why many men sneer at 

virtue – because it makes vice uncomfortable.'

- Archbishop Fulton Sheen – From the Wisdom of Fulton Sheen

God Bless and Vivat Jesus!

Jim Michael (State Deputy)



RECRUITER COUNCIL RECRUITED NOTES

THOMAS A HERBST JR 9146 8 TOP RECRUITER
DAVID A ELY 279 2
MICHAEL J LANNON 232 2
CHRISTOPHER J POIRIER 4684 2
THOMAS H RONNING 753 2
ELIJAH T LACHANCE 232 1
CLARENCE J SMITH 2025 1
RICHARD S BEMIS 642 1
JAMES L BENSON JR 7525 1
GILLES R BERARD 7763 1
MR RICHARD C CASSANO 4684 1
DAVID M GIULIANI 279 1
ERIC D HEIMAN 2284 1
MATHEW KOPIJ 753 1
REV STEPHEN J NICHOLS 421 1
ROBERT D SHAW 810 1
MR STEPHEN A SWEENEY 279 1
GERARD TETRAULT 10535 1
KENNETH R VIDAL 2610 1
WILLIAM J YAKUBIK 4684 1

REDRUITERS FOR THE PERIOD 1 JULY – 30 JUNE 2021-22
20 RECRUITERS

15 COUNCILS

30 NEW MEMERS



From your State Chaplain

Dear Brothers in Christ,
The Mobile Ultrasound Van which we sponsored has arrived in 
Vermont! Pictures are attached.
Thank you to all who have supported Aspire Together, now doing 
business as Aspire Now. They own and operate the van that we, 
and the Supreme Council, made it possible for them to obtain. 
Please continue to support them in their pro-life mission.





Events and notes:
1. Come to the Bishop's blessing of the new Mobile Ultrasound Van
On September 19th at 11:00am at St. John Vianney Parish, South Burlington, Bishop Coyne will bless the 
mobile ultrasound van for Aspire Now. As you may know, the purchasing of a Save The 
Storks Mobile Ultrasound Van was only possible with the Knights' fundraising over the past four years. 
All are welcome to join us for the blessing ceremony.

2. The Knights of Columbus Catholic Ministries Donor Advised 
Fund: video review with Bishop Coyne
We recall, the K. of C. Vermont State Council used to give the bishop an annual gift of $3,000 for 
pastoral or charitable works. Now we have already gone above and beyond this precedent. A new fund 
has been made in the Vermont Catholic Community Foundation to make a greater and lasting 
contribution. As an exceedingly generous start, the South Burlington K. of C. Council made a $100,000 
pledge, leading the way for this K. of C. V.C.C.F. fund to surpass $150,000 its startup year! The Bishop 
has asked all K. of C. councils to consider a generous gift from their endowments for this state-wide, 
unified effort. The Bishop explains this unifying goal in the following video:
https://vimeo.com/727128994/d087e36697. Email me for the link if you have problems accessing 
it: Fr.Naples@gmail.com.

3. New Pro-Life Program from K. of C. Supreme: Aid and Support 
After Pregnancy
Related to all the above, the Supreme K. of C. has started to bolster financial support for Pro-Life 
Pregnancy Resource Centers (PRCs). As we know, these centers consistently offer support and aid to 
mothers and families with newborn children, or pre-school aged children. With the new Aid and 
Support After Pregnancy program (A.S.A.P.), the Supreme K. of C. Council will add 20% additional to 
each $500 that a local K. of C. has donated to a Pro-Life Pregnancy Resource Center. The fine print is 
available at KofC.org; I also have hard copies of the program details available for our councils and local 
PRCs.

4. The Knights are pushing involvement in the National Eucharistic 
Revival
Not all Eucharistic traditions are self-explanatory! We hope that the videos and resources on the 
Supreme website are an effective aid for Eucharistic devotion. I have several glossy-printed copies of 
the following handbook for organizing a Eucharistic Procession. Brothers, be ready to make the 
procession happen if you local pastor will schedule it! https://www.kofc.org/en/who-we-are/our-
faith/eucharist.html

God bless you all!
Vivat Jesus!
Fr. Timothy Naples, State Chaplain

https://vermontcatholic-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/tnaples_vermontcatholic_org/EfZcy3dY1z1GrDntFBHDFG4BoeiHEnvlrg-R36CoK-Q0xg?e=oXZOR1
https://savethestorks.com/stork-bus/
https://vimeo.com/727128994/d087e36697
mailto:Fr.Naples@gmail.com
https://www.kofc.org/en/what-we-do/faith-in-action-programs/life/aid-suppport-after-pregnancy.html
https://www.kofc.org/en/who-we-are/our-faith/eucharist.html
https://www.kofc.org/en/resources/faith-in-action-programs/faith/holy-hour/11348-eucharistic-procession-guidebook.pdf
https://www.kofc.org/en/who-we-are/our-faith/eucharist.html








Condolences & Prayers
For our Brother Knight

Who passed away last month

Entrusted to the care of Mary, the Mother of God, we carry the Rosary as 

the sign of our dedication to her and to her Son. Confident in her motherly 

love for us all, we entrust the soul of our brother Knights to her, that she 

may present him to her Son.

Sir Knight John “Jack” Beatty, age 95, died on August 9, 2022.
76 years of service, Council 7525 and Assembly 2106.

This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed under 

Bishop Robert Barron YouTube on President Biden's 

stance on abortion!

https://youtu.be/uQB-O8aJTUc

https://epitemnein-epitomic.blogspot.com/2012/12/the-christian-cross-and-discipline.html










Raising Awareness About Life Insurance 

Each September since 2003 has been designated as Life Insurance 

Awareness Month. Like most awareness-raising campaigns, Life 

Insurance Awareness Month was created because there is an 

overwhelming lack of understanding of life insurance, its uses, its 

benefits, and its variations among the general public. Each year, the 

Life Insurance Market Research Association (LIMRA) puts out the 

results from a recent survey, and unfortunately, the numbers they 

report continue to be discouraging. 

A recent survey found that a majority of those surveyed were 

uncomfortable with the economy and the uncertainty it brings, yet 

they did not seek professional assistance. Maybe they spoke with 

their friends and family. Maybe they hoped the instability would go 

away on its own. Maybe they did not know where to turn. 

Please remember that as a member of the Knights of Columbus, 

possibly the greatest benefit you have is a full-time, professional 

agent you can call your own. My primary responsibility is the care 

and service of your family’s life insurance, retirement and long-term 

care needs. I’ll answer your questions because I want your decisions 

to be informed ones. 

Another LIMRA statistic said 43 percent of people did not buy life 

insurance because they worry about “making the wrong decision.” 

Regardless of what decisions may be made, doing nothing at all or 

putting it off is a certain risk.  I hope to speak with all of you soon 

about ways to protect your family’s future.

Dave Giuliani
802-272-6009

david.giuliani@kofc.org



Statewide Day of Prayer for Clergy - While we are in the middle of 

summer we are also in the early stages of preparing for the 

statewide day of Prayer for Clergy.  We connect this day to 

Vocations week(Nov 6-12) and are building the program over the 

summer.  As you may know we've held it on the Saturday that ends 

Vocations week for the past few years and will be doing so again.  

Please talk with your council and select an hour that you’d like to 

sign up for.  It will be first-come first serve until all the slots are 

filled so it would be good to discuss a secondary and tertiary 

option should your ideal hour be scooped up quickly.  The date is 

Saturday November 12, 2022. We’ll start at 8:00am and end with 

the last hour starting at 7:00pm and concluding at 8:00pm.

In the coming weeks I’ll be sending around a link for you to use to 

sign your council up. 

Speaking of Clergy - If it is God’s will, seven men will be ordained 

to the permanent Diaconate in the Diocese of Burlington on 

October 8th.  As one of the many steps in this process all seven of 

the candidates will have the blessing of participating in a Pre-

ordination Spiritual Retreat from 5:00pm on August 18th to 

1:30pm on August 22nd.  As one of these men in formation and 

discernment I ask, on the behalf of all seven, for your prayers.  

Your prayers are always welcome but especially so during the Pre-

Ordination Retreat. Men to include in your prayers: John Magnier, 

Josh McDonald (Knight), Chris Nobel, RJ Dourney, Bob Begley, Tom 

Lovett (Knight), and Patrick Leduc (Knight)























AUGUST 19, 2022

It’s miraculous Joseph and Megan Hermosillo were able to walk across the Thomaston Opera House 

stage together Aug. 13.

Along with their six children, ages 2-12, the couple from Frederick, Maryland, was invited to provide 

testimony for pilgrims following “In the Footsteps of Blessed Michael McGivney,” a tour sponsored by 

the Blessed Michael McGivney Pilgrimage Center of the Knights of Columbus in New Haven

Fifty pilgrims — who included religious, families, like the Hermosillos, and others — visited sites of 

significance in the life and spiritual formation of Blessed McGivney in Waterbury and Thomaston on 

his feast day.

The Maryland couple shared a favor they said was granted by the intercession of Blessed McGivney. 

They spoke from the opera house stage, the same stage graced more than a century ago by the priest to 

perform theater productions such as the Irish folk play “Handy Andy.”

Days before the new year, Joseph had tested positive for Covid-19. Six days later, he began to feel 

fatigued and discovered his oxygen levels plummeted. He was hospitalized Jan. 8 and placed on a 

ventilator.

“It was mild at first and then all of sudden, I had lung failure, what they called acute respiratory 

failure,” he told Catholic News Service. “My body was shutting down and my lungs were 

compromised.”

His condition worsened to the point where doctors told Megan that her husband required an echo-

machine to assist his blood flow.

“I was numb,” she said. “It was life-changing news, and two days earlier I thought he would be fine.”

In search of a miracle, Megan sought spiritual guidance from Father Timothy Grassi — pastor at St. 

James the Greater Parish in Charles Town, West Virginia — for an intercessor. The family hoped to 

pray for the help from a blessed. At first, they considered Archbishop Fulton Sheen, Blessed Solanus

Casey among others.

But when Father Grassi weighed the options, he suggested Blessed McGivney. Prior to that day, the 

sainthood candidate had not been on Megan’s radar.

“He said, ‘Father McGivney founded the Knights of Columbus to help families in distress, particularly 

families without a father in the home. You’re missing the father in your home. Let’s ask him to reunite 

your family and heal your husband,'” Megan told Catholic News Service.

Megan and the family trusted Father Grassi’s suggestion, sending the Prayer for the Canonization of 

Blessed Michael McGivney and an intercessory prayer to friends, parishioners at St. James the Greater, 

and others they knew. That same day, Joseph was scheduled to be transported to another hospital in 

Baltimore; however, coincidentally, his oxygen levels doubled. For Megan, it was a sign the prayers 

were being answered.



We took that as our battle call. Our priest was our general, this was a spiritual battle,” she said.

A few days later, Joseph’s sister, Teresa, took the initiative to make a pilgrimage to Father 

McGivney’s tomb, located in St. Mary Church in New Haven, Connecticut. Concurrently, the 

Hermosillos called the Blessed Michael McGivney Pilgrimage Center requesting a relic to be 

venerated as part of the prayer campaign for Joseph’s healing.

With assistance from Peter Sonski, the education outreach director at the pilgrimage center, and 

Brian Caulfield, a vice postulator of Father McGivney’s cause for sainthood, a relic was eventually 

transported to the hospital in Maryland.

Before then, Joseph’s memory throughout his struggle with Covid-19 was hazy, ebbing in and out of 

consciousness. However, he clearly remembers the image of Father Grassi praying over him with the 

relic on Jan. 20. The moment filled him with not only hope, but trust he would be all right.

“I remember seeing the picture of Father McGivney,” Joseph said. “When you give that trust over, it 

brings you that calmness.” He added, “Out of all the saints, they brought in somebody who has the 

tools, who has the subject matter and expertise that I needed.”

Four days after he was blessed, Joseph was removed from the ventilator, making incremental 

improvements until he was deemed stable enough to be discharged. In total, he spent 32 days in the 

hospital. Today, he has made a full recovery.

Since then, the Hermosillos made a pilgrimage to New Haven in June and have shared their story of 

healing, recognizing the newfound grace they’ve received. Joseph also joined the Knights of 

Columbus St. Teresa of Calcutta Council #12036 in Charles Town. The family also learned of others 

returning to the church and Mass as a result of the campaign, and that faithful across the country, 

Canada and even Italy were praying for his recovery. In all, the answered favor has been a humbling 

experience.

“It’s surreal to come through that,” Joseph reflected. “We realize it wasn’t necessarily for us, it 

wasn’t solely for us. So many people have found blessing and connection to our story.”

















Orleans Council 7763

All proceeds of the KofC 

Orleans Council 7763 Golf 

Tournament are presented 

by Grand Knight Gilles 

Berard to Father Curtis of 

Most Holy Trinity Parish 

which has large, 

expensive, mandatory 

projects such as new 

furnaces, new roof, etc.

Saint Stephen’s Council #2284

The Knights of Columbus Saint Stephen’s Council #2284 brought ‘Tears of Joy to All the Saints and 

Angels in Heaven’ this past Saturday at the amazing homestead of Joel

And Robin Danaher, the Sleep

In Heavenly Peace Foundation’s eternal hosts of loving grace!

“Over 1,250 SHP beds have been assembled and delivered to God’s Children throughout our State thus 

far, and it’s pure joy for our council to be an ongoing benefactor of this most worthy, most holy, 

humanitarian cause,”

commented volunteer Greg Clairmont.

Special thanks to SHP President Bob Brosseau and his heartwarming staff for coordinating yet another 

successful bed building day for the Kids!!!











I have always said when Vermonters find out what Article 22 is really about, they will vote NO to enshrining late-term 

abortion into our state's constitution.

And that is exactly what is happening.

The people of Vermont are starting to wake up to how extreme this amendment really is.

I ask you to read and share this excellent op-ed in theVermont Daily Chronicle by Pat McDonald. Mrs. McDonald is a 

former State Legislator and Commissioner of Human Resources for the State of Vermont.

She is also pro-choice.

In her opinion piece Mrs. McDonald asks a very pointed question - "When is a fetus a baby?"

Is it not until the moment of birth as proponents of Article 22 suggest, or is the answer somewhere closer to what Mrs. 

McDonald believes when she writes:

"I don't know the answer, but I would think that at nine months at the very least it can be referred to as an unborn baby. 

All systems are a go - heart, lungs, brain, limbs etc. All the unborn baby needs is one breath of air and it's off to the 

races - a new living, breathing member of the human race."

Every voter should have this question on their mind when they go to vote on Election Day.

Can you help us accomplish that goal by forwarding this message today to your pro-choice friends and family?

Our opponents are going to try to hide, confuse, and distract from the real nature of this amendment, but with our hard 

work, the truth is getting out. The truth is, this amendment is about enshrining late-term abortion up to the moment of 

birth into our state's constitution.

Like I've said before, we have the right plan and the right people to win, but it is more important than ever to keep 

running at full speed through Election Day.

That's why I need you to do two things today.

We are going to continue having events and we will need volunteers to knock on doors and hand out literature, so 

please email me to volunteer and get your Vermonters for Good Government campaign gear, like yard signs and 

bumper stickers, to help spread our message.

Secondly, please take a minute to read the full op-ed written by Pat McDonald, then forward it to all of your pro-choice 

friends and family.

As we are seeing all across Vermont, when voters hear the truth about Article 22, they will vote NO on enshrining late-

term abortion in our state's constitution.

So please email me today to volunteer and forward this opinion piece by former State Representative Pat 

McDonald to your friends and family with a reminder to vote NO on Article 22.

Let them know it's too extreme, even for pro-choice Vermonters..

http://paracom.paramountcommunication.com/ct/60664292:W4P2fvhN_:m:1:2541639648:76AB7F32A529755BEFAA7E49A926A25A:r
mailto:Matthew@Vermontersforgoodgovernment.org
http://paracom.paramountcommunication.com/ct/60664292:W4P2fvhN_:m:1:2541639648:76AB7F32A529755BEFAA7E49A926A25A:r
mailto:Matthew@Vermontersforgoodgovernment.org
http://paracom.paramountcommunication.com/ct/60664292:W4P2fvhN_:m:1:2541639648:76AB7F32A529755BEFAA7E49A926A25A:r


Brother Knights

I thank you for all of your articles and making this newsletter a success.

I ask that all of the District Deputies and Grand Knights to PLEASE forward 

this newsletter to all of your councils and members.

Send all articles to noelmaurice2@gmail.com

NEXT ISSUE WILL BE  October 1, 2022.

mailto:noelmaurice2@gmail.com

